

## Change of Plans

1 message

**Nils & Erika Clauson** <nils.clauson@covchurch.org>  
Reply-To: Nils & Erika Clauson <nils.clauson@covchurch.org>  
To: harriscov@gmail.com

Sat, Apr 11, 2020 at 6:29 PM

[View this email in your browser](#)



## Change of Plans

As you know, we have been planning to leave this summer for our year-long home assignment in the US. However, last week we received emails from the American Embassy stating that unless we plan to stay in Mexico indefinitely, we should make plans to leave ASAP, as flights between US and Mexico may no

longer run and as there are no plans to repatriate Americans in Mexico.

So, after prayer and conversation, we made a very difficult decision to move our travels up to April 18th!

In the big picture of things, this is far from the worst impact of COVID-19, but it does mean a couple of weeks of crazy packing, (virtually) selling and giving things away -- all while practicing safe distancing.

As stressful as this transition is, the hardest part is not being able to have a healthy goodbye right now with so many friends around Mexico.

We ask for your continued support and prayers for being able to stay healthy physically and emotionally during this time and of course for protection for our family as we travel.

Shalom,

Nils, Erika, Matias, Lucas and Maya Clauson